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Inuvik Curling Club
General Meeting
February 13, 2014
1. Meeting called to order 9:15pm
Present:





Nick Saturnino - Chairperson
Ashley Lennie – Vice Chairperson

Grant Hood – Treasurer
Alison Lennie (member at large)
Tannis Bain (member at large)
Executive Members Absent:

Diane Baxter – Fundraising Director
Donovan Arey – Marketing Director 
2. Approval of agenda – Moved by Ashley, second by Tannis, carried
3. Approval of previous minutes from February 2012 Executive meeting – deferred

4. Executive Appointments – n/a

5. Chairperson’s Report - See attached
6. Treasurers report  - (also see attached):
a. Income statement shows a current year to date surplus of $30k

b. We have yet to be billed by the town for the annual lease and renovation costs (Total $25k)

c. Deposit of $1,600 for Gwich’in/Inuvialuit fees was deposited today
d. Expecting to have a year-end surplus of approximately $10-15k
e. Club rentals are significantly lower than previous year.
f. Membership fees have declined for the 4th straight year

g. Our 10 week bingo series did very well.

Treasurer’s report accepted, moved by Grant Hood, second by Alison Lennie, Carried
7. Old Business

a. Town of Inuvik Agreement – It was noted that we are in the 3rd year of the 5 year lease agreement

b. Wall Advertising – Nick attempted to get this program going but more dedication from a volunteer is needed. Both Yellowknife and Hay River have successful advertising programs. Advertising could generate thousands of dollars for the club.
c. Setting aside lease payments for future years – It was decided by previous executive to set aside $20k so that the club always has one year’s worth of payments on hand. This has not been done at the bank.
d. Junior Curling Team Jackets – It was decided by previous executive to purchase team jackets for junior curlers participating in the junior curling program. This was never completed.

Further discussion took place to determine if we should move forward with this. It was agreed to wait until the junior program has developed further.
8. New Business

a. Adult team curling ie. paying for team travel – history was given and discussion took place. Currently the following categories are sanctioned by the NWTCA.

i. Men’s

ii. Ladies

iii. Junior Men’s

iv. Junior Ladies

v. Senior Men’s

vi. Senior Ladies

vii. Dominion Men’s

viii. Dominion Ladies

ix. Master Men’s

x. Master Ladies

xi. Mixed

xii. Mixed Doubles

A trip for four curlers to an outside community could cost $4,000 to $8,000. The club had a $18k surplus in 2012/2013 and is expected to have a surplus of $10-15k this season. Paying for team travel is not realistic. Discussion ensued about potentially providing teams with a travel subsidy up to a certain amount based on the clubs profitability. Further discussion would be needed.

b. Where does bingo money go – Discussion was held to determine how much and what the bingo money is used for. Bingo money goes in general revenue and helps pay for club operations. The September 2013 bingo profited nearly $23k however the previous 4 bingo series’ netted nearly the same total amount. Bingo profits are hit and miss and cannot be counted on for a set amount.

c. Bank Machine – The agreement with the town states that all profits from the bank machine must be used for junior curling. As a result of the concession having a debit machine, we profit approximately $5k a year from the bank machine. The machine has a total profit of around $20k since installation. This money is allocated for junior curling and has not been used.

9. Adjournment: 10:04pm
Minutes recorded by: Nick Saturnino 
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